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John “Hap” Campbell to be Appointed to the Bryant Parks Committee

On Monday, July 21st, 2014 at the Bryant City Council Meeting, Mayor Jill Dabbs will announce 

the  appointment of  Mr. John “Hap” Campbell to the Parks Committee.   This appointment will fill

the position for Ward 3 Position 2. 

Hap grew up in Helena & West Helena, AR where he attended DeSoto School and 

learned the values of hard work. He has always been an avid outdoorsman starting when

he was a young child.  Throughout his youth he was involved in baseball, golf, tennis as 

well as running track, mountain biking, hiking, camping and duck hunting.

After High School Hap had the privilege of spending 10 weeks in Washington, DC with 
Congressman Ray Thornton, Senator David Pryor and working in the White House Call 
Center during President Clinton’s Administration. He then moved to Little Rock, AR in 1997 
where I studied Radio, Television and Film and Speech Communication at the University of 
Arkansas at Little Rock. He was also a member of the Kappa Sigma Fraternity and served on 
the Executive Committee.

In 2006 Hap was ready to find a place to lay down some roots. He looked everywhere and then 

found Bryant, AR, moved it immediately and has never looked back.

He married his best friend of 5 years, Melissa on November 11, 2011. They knew they wanted 

to start a family and started looking for the perfect place to live. In December of 2012 we 

relocated to Richardson Place. Shortly after getting settled in they welcomed their amazing 

daughter, Harper Grace, into this world on March 31, 2014. He is currently serving as Vice 

President of the Property Owners Association in Richardson Place.  

Hap’s professional life has always revolved around Sales and Public Relations.He is 

currently a Territory Manager for Carrier Enterprise out of Little Rock, AR. 

Hap stated “My wife and I love Bryant and its community and are so happy to be able to get 

involved and give back. This opportunity is a true blessing and I look forward to working with this

committee.” 


